

LOS ANGELES COUNTY CITIZENS ECONOMY AND EFFICIENCY COMMITTEE

C. Same

Raymond Arbuthnot
John C. Bollens
Myron J. Carr, Jr.
Kiyoshi Maruyama
Irvin Mazzei
Maurice McAlister
Harold C. McClellan
Lee McNitt
Ferdinand Mendenhall
Robert Mitchell
A. C. Rubel
Ross A. Sciarrotta, Sr.
Mrs. Benjamin Erick Smith
Maurice Stans
Francis R. Wilcox

January 12, 1965

LOS ANGELES COUNTY CITIZENS ECONOMY AND EFFICIENCY COMMITTEE

Report on the December Meeting of the Full Committee

On December 16, 1964 the Los Angeles County Citizens Economy and Efficiency Committee held its regular business meeting in Room 739 of the Hall of Administration.

Chairman Maurice Stans opened the meeting by introducing Professor John C. Bollens who has just recently been appointed to the Committee and was attending his first committee meeting. Dr. Bollens will serve on the Hospitals and Welfare Task Force.

Next to be introduced and welcomed was Supervisor Warren M. Dorn who was attending the meeting to observe the Committee's activities and hear the reports of the Task Force Chairman.

Each of the 5 Task Force Chairmen then reported on the activities of his respective task force for the Committee's review and evaluation. Thus far all task forces have been receiving general orientation in their areas of responsibility and are still developing approaches and methods of operation.

After all reports had been heard, Supervisor Dorn commented that he was most impressed and pleased with the progress of the Committee thus far and expressed his certainty that the group would make a positive contribution towards improving County operations.

The Chairman received a request by a Committee member that agendas of the Board of Supervisor's meetings be mailed regularly to all Committee members. However, Mr. L.S. Hollinger, Chief Administrative Officer, suggested that it would be of more value for members to receive the statement of Board proceedings, since that not only included the agenda but special items introduced by Board members as well, and the disposition of all items introduced. The Committee agreed and the Secretary was instructed to make the appropriate arrangements with the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors.

Chairman Stans then announced that for business reasons he must leave Los Angeles and therefore resign from the Committee. A nominating committee of Mr. A. C. Rubel, Mr. Raymond Arbuthnot, and Mr. Ferdinand Mendenhall was appointed to arrive at a recommended successor to Mr. Stans as Chairman of the Committee. The nominating committee will report its findings at the next regular meeting on January 20, 1965.

GAT:mk